
BRONTE PRECINCT MINUTES
MONDAY, 15TH FEBRUARY, 2010

BRONTE SURF CLUB

Councillors in attendance:
Clrs Tony Kay, Prue Cancian


Convenor:


Alma Douglas

Minutes:


Paula Masselos

Apologies:


Jean Dyer, Carlu Carter, Trish Danzey

Attendance:


As per register

Meeting opened:

7.15pm.

1. Alma opened the meeting and explained the change of venue was due to renovations taking place at the school. 

Coleen O’Neill, Bronte Surf Club, was thanked for making the surf club available to the Precinct gratis.

Standing orders were suspended to allow the guest speaker, Peter Brennan, Waverley Council, to brief the meeting about the Hugh Bamford Reserve proposal.

1. Hugh Bamford Sub depot Proposal Presentation by 

Peter Brennan, Director, Planning and Environment Services, 

Waverley Council
Peter Advised that at the last Council meeting, Councillors voted not to proceed with the proposed Sub Depot proposed for the Hugh Bamford depot. Peter then spoke to the ppt presentation. 

The standing orders were than resumed.

3.
a)
Minutes accepted:
 moved Alma, seconded Mike Danzey


b)
Motions and Responses

· Enforcement 

· The meeting discussed the need for enforcement and the issues around this.

· The compliance issue was to be placed on the Combined Precinct Agenda

· Fisheries person be invited to next meeting to discuss the blue groper program and enforcement issues

· Nada Mardini from Council be invited to the next meeting.

Action 1:
Given the number of issues which are raised but not addressed fully or followed up, the meeting agreed that a couple of key priorities be set for the year and dealt with in depth.

Correspondence:
A selection of management plans were tabled.

4.    Public Open Space

There was general discussion about the abuse of public open space in the Waverley LGA and the need the increase enforcement of Council By Laws. The playing of football and volleyball on a regular basis, and the use of Bronte Park as a training ground for a soccer team were also brought to the attention of the meeting.
Motion 1:
Council review the use of public open spaces in the Waverley LGA with emphasis on the vexed issue of commercialisation of this space (deemed passive use) to the detriment of the public amenity and in conflict with the LEP.

Moved:

Paula Masselos

Seconded:

Brad Dobinson
Accepted unanimously.

5. Iggy’s Bakery / Favoloso

Alma tabled photos of the corner of Belgrave and Murray Sts. There was general discussion about the danger to pedestrians resulting form congestion at Iggy’s and Favoloso. Clr Tony Kay will take a recommendation to shop owners to trial a “P5 8am – 6pm” sign for one space southbound, on the east side of Murray St between Belgrave and Read Streets, and directly after the “No Stopping” sign on Murray St. The need to get the Rangers down on Saturday and Sunday to enforce the signs was also flagged.

6. Reports and Discussion

a) DAs 
i) 362 – 364 Birrell St

· A surveyor researched land ownership and discovered that the unmade road was transferred from Crown to Waverley Council July 2006.

· There was confusion about ownership of land and status of the survey

· Clr Tony Kay advised Council was advised on 9th December 2009 that the Department and Minister had refused closure of the local part of the road and could consider closure of the Crown Land section.
Motion 2:

The Precinct support and ask Waverley Council to support 

following: i) that the NSW government immediately move to purchase all land designated DP379266, DP719259, No.104482912
ii) that the Members for Coogee and Wentworth be contacted to arrange a meeting with the responsible Ministers to put in train the purchase of this land.

Moved:
Mike Danzey

Seconded:
Mike Donnan

Accepted unanimously.

Motion 3:
In the light of the findings in the attached Dept of Lands enquiry documents, could Council advise this Precinct of the status of the recently submitted Tamarama Park Plan of Management Report given that it appears to have been premised on the invalid park boundaries. This Precinct recommends that this PoM Report be formally withdrawn immediately.

Moved:
Mike Donnan

Seconded:
Alma Douglas

Accepted unanimously.

Motion 4:
The Bronte Precinct formally thanks Bob Link for the very informative research findings he made available to the local residents.

Moved:
Mike Donnan

Seconded:
Mike Danzey.

Accepted unanimously.

Action 2:
In the light of concerns and confusions, Bronte Precinct requests the following questions be answered:

i) Was land ownership the survey advises known to Councillors?

ii) Did Council vote the parcel be Road (see gaz July 06)?

iii) Were Councillors aware Waverley Council was the owner of the land extending Birrell St?

iv) Was the recent court hearing advised of Council ownership?

v) Why was this parcel not transferred by the State government direct to Tamarama Parklands?

vi) Why did the NSW government transfer this parcel of land?

i. Did Council request it be transferred?

ii. What are the details and reasons for Council accepting this transfer of this parcel of land?

iii. Did the State government believe Council would then aggregate the parcel with Tamarama Gully / Parklands?

vii) Why has Council not aggregated this parcel as Parklands?

viii) Did the State Government, by transferring this land to Council, avoid responsibility for possible compensation claims?

ix) Does the transfer expose Waverley Rate payers to possible compensation claims?

x) Does this proposed DA, that requires the extension of Birrell St, pose a development threat to other privately held land adjoining?

b) Traffic

· the meeting was told about motor cycles thundering down Murray St late at night 
· one particular event included 37 motor cycles roaring down Murray St between 9.30 – 10.30pm during a week night.
· Should be referred to police.
Motion 5:
a) 
A calming device be installed at the dip in Murray St opposite the Sydney Clinic.

c) The Waverley Police be alerted to this matter with the view to stopping the excessive noise and speed of these motor
cyclists.

Moved:
Brad Dobson
Seconded:
Paula Masselos

Accepted unanimously.

There being no further business, meeting closed at 9.00pm.
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Council review the use of public open spaces in the Waverley LGA with emphasis on the vexed issue of commercialisation of this space (deemed passive use) to the detriment of the public amenity and in conflict with the LEP.


	Moved:    Paula Masselos

Seconded:Brad Dobinson

Accepted unanimously.


	

	Motion 2:


The Precinct support and ask Waverley Council to support following:
i) that the NSW government immediately move to purchase all land designated DP379266, DP719259, No.104482912

ii) that the Members for Coogee and Wentworth be contacted to arrange a meeting with the responsible Ministers to put in train the purchase of this land.


	Moved:    Mike Danzey

Seconded:  Mike Donnan

Accepted unanimously.


	

	Motion 3:

In the light of the findings in the attached Dept of Lands enquiry documents, could Council advise this Precinct of the status of the recently submitted Tamarama Park Plan of Management Report given that it appears to have been premised on the invalid park boundaries. This Precinct recommends that this PoM Report be formally withdrawn immediately.
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	Moved:     Mike Donnan

Seconded: Alma Douglas

Accepted unanimously
	

	Motion 4:

The Bronte Precinct formally thanks bob Link for the very informative research findings he made available to the local residents.


	Moved:    Mike Donnan

Seconded: Mike Danzey.

Accepted unanimously.


	

	Motion 5:

a)  A calming device be installed at the dip in Murray St opposite the Sydney Clinic.

b)     The Waverley Police be alerted to this matter with the view to stopping the excessive noise and speed of these motor
cyclists.
	Moved:      Brad Dobson

Seconded:   Paula Masselos

Accepted unanimously.


	

	
	
	

	Actions
	
	

	Action 1:


Given the number of

issues which are raised but not addressed fully or followed up, the meeting agreed that a couple of key priorities be set for the year and dealt with in depth.


	
	

	Action 2:

In the light of concerns and confusions, Bronte Precinct requests the following questions be answered:

1. Was land ownership the survey advises known to Councillors?

2. Did Council vote the parcel be Road (see gaz July 06)?

3. Where Councillors aware Waverley Council was the owner of the land extending Birrell St?

4. Was the recent court hearing advised of Council ownership?

5. Why was this parcel not transferred by the State government direct to Tamarama Parklands?

6. Why did the NSW government transfer this parcel of land?

i) Did Council request it be transferred?

ii) What are the details and reasons for Council accepting this transfer of this parcel of land?

iii) Did the State government believe Council would then aggregate the parcel with Tamarama Gully / Parklands?

7. Why has Council not aggregated this parcel as Parklands?

8. Did the State Government, by transferring this land to Council, avoid responsibility for possible compensation claims?

9. Does the transfer expose Waverley Rate payers to possible compensation claims?

10. Does this proposed DA, that requires the extension of Birrell St, pose a development threat to other privately held land adjoining?
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